C05144773-

Approved for Release: 2023/10/17 C05144773

Noted by the Under Secretary of the Lir Yero

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

SECRET

PRESIDENT'S FOREIGN INTELLIGENCE ADVISORY BOARD

January 28, 1964

MEMORANDUM FOR DR. BROCKWAY McMILLAN
DIRECTOR, NATIONAL RECONNAISSANCE OFFICE

Mr. Clark Clifford, Chairman of the Board, has asked me to advise you that the Board will next meet January 30 and to request that you meet with the Board at that time and provide the members with a current status report on the NRO and its programs similar to status reports which you have given us in the past.

In December you mentioned informally that you were planning to have a group of consultants examine the conduct by the Government and its contractors of one of the important programs under your responsibility. I suggest that when you meet with the Board that you also report on the status of that inquiry and on any findings or conclusions you may have reached in connection with it.

It would be most agreeable to the Board's schedule if you could join with us from 11:30 AM to 12:30. The meeting will be held in Room 297, Executive Office Building.

J. Patrick Coyne C Executive Secretary

SEGRET

SAFSS 640076

Series A Copy # /

att. 2